


Spring!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!


Finally!  It’s spring.  I know that spells bad news for the snow plows, but it sure does make our job a bit easier when the climate cooperates.  On the flip side of the coin, it is again spring and we all know that can mean severe weather here in White River Township.  Since it is that time of year again, be sure to keep in mind what you would do in case of severe weather while at work and at home.
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Apparatus Issues

The new Engine 51, still in production at American LaFrance, has been pushed back a little later than originally scheduled.  It was scheduled for the first of May and no specific word has been given as to how far back it has been pushed.  More will certainly be published as soon as it is available.  Once it does arrive, there will be the usual 2-3 week equipment installation / engineer familiarization period before it goes in service at Station 51.  At that point, the current Engine 51 (’96 Pierce) will be placed into back-up status at Headquarters.

The new tactical committee is currently meeting once per week and is working with various manufacturers such as Saulsbury/E-One, KME, and American LaFrance.  The committee will be beginning to establish the bid package once all materials have been acquired.

Grass 53’s pump motor is on its last legs, so to speak.  It failed earlier in the month and was taken out of service temporarily until a fix could be found.  The pump motor is currently back in service, but the repairs are only temporary.  The permanent solution is to replace the motor, which is in the works.  Lt Arkins and Joe Marsh are working on this at an accelerated pace since brush season is quickly approaching.
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Station Issues

The station security project turned into a larger-than-planned endeavor, so it was scaled back due to budget constraints.  What will happen is that Station 52 will receive a new push-button door lock on the back door similar to that at the other two stations.  The code to enter will be the same.  Additionally, all keys to each building will be kept in its respective key box located in the watch rooms.  All officers will have keys to the key boxes and are ultimately responsible for securing them.

There are still a few items in the works at Station 52 that will be completed by the general contractor as soon as some financial issues are worked out.  Chief Tibbetts is working with the three Lieutenants assigned to that station on the details.

The storm damage repair of Station 51 should be underway any day now.  The contractor needed to finish Station 52 before moving on.  Chief Tibbetts is handling this project.

Now that we are in between seasons, the climate control at the stations becomes an issue.  The heat will run at night and the air condition during the day.  Turning the “heat” side of the system down to 50 will not cool the air, as many seem to believe.  It simply will cause the heat NOT to come on until the room gets below 50.  Leave the heat at 70 or 72 and adjust the air-conditioning to 72 or 74.

If you have worked at Station 53 lately or pay attention to the news stories on the website, you may have noticed the new picnic area out back.  This area was cleaned up and some picnic benches built by a Boy Scout working on his Eagle Scout project.  The area turned out fantastic and looks much better now that the underbrush is gone.  The full story and photos are on the website.

The emergency alerting systems at each fire station are almost ready to be turned on.  Motorola is working with Johnson County on finalizing the installations and are hoping to begin testing next week.  For the mean time, Station 52 will continue to use pagers and a Plectron for alerting.
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Training Issues

FDIC is next week and the White River Twp Fire Department has the distinct pleasure of participating not only as an attendee, but as a provider as well.  We will be sending Engine 51 up to assist with the extrication class on Monday and Tuesday (part of the HOT evolutions) where Chief Slauter will be acting as a site coordinator.  Lieutenant Settles is also a site coordinator, overseeing the Structural Rope Rescue class.  FDIC is a great opportunity for firefighting and best of all it is right in our backyard.  Everyone is encouraged to participate in some way.

Trench training for this month believe it or not has once again been postponed.  This time it is due to the National Security Level being Orange because of the war.  It has been re-scheduled for April, provided we are above Orange on the threat level.
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General Operations

Our manufacturer completed the department’s new patch design and a sample was sent.  We made a couple of minor changes to it and sent it back for production.  Production is 21 days (from 3/25/03).  Logistics of distribution will be released shortly after they are received.

The department’s new email system is FINALLY up and running.  See the memos posted at each station for details.  See me if your password is not working or if you are having problems getting your mail.  It was a very long and draining few weeks and a mistyped account is not out of the question.

Chief Young is now the sole link to the department’s Quartermaster system.  See him with any questions or requests regarding uniforms, gear, or related PPE supplies.

The department has completed filling all of the part-time “shift” positions that were open with the exception of two spots.  Those two spots will remain open for the time being until the work patterns of all the new-hires are established.  When that happens, and the need is still there, the remaining two spots will be re-posted for bid.

Congratulations to Jeff Smith and Nick Alford who have both completed all phases necessary to become the next two full-time career Lieutenants with the White River Twp Fire Department.  There were preceded by Lieutenant Mark Hart who started last moth.  Welcome aboard as we now have our full compliment of Lieutenants!

The map team had its first meeting earlier this week, which actually was a training on how to use the new software.  It is still early enough in the project that if you are interested, see me to get brought up to speed.  This will be an undertaking of titanic proportions, but the end result will be well worth it.  Don’t look for anything of substance for several months.

The new website is up and running and I believe most of the bugs are worked out of it.  The “news” section on the main page will be a great source of information for the public as we are now keeping it up to date and sending out subscriber e-mails.  

Now that the department is now doing all of the bookkeeping in-house, we are faced with a new and daunting challenge of getting the books up-to-date.  Kim, Chief Tibbetts, and myself have been working all week attempting to put together some reports for next week’s district board meeting.  Once this phase is complete, we will have a much clearer picture of where we stand financially.

Along the lines of finances, one of the issues addressed in our research is that we need to improve our purchase order system.  As soon as we have a better procedure worked out, we will update the purchasing policy and make it available to everyone.

Our e-mail and web provider extended an apology after our server crashed earlier this week.  They said a client (now ex-client) attempted to send spam e-mail to tens of thousands of people, which bogged the entire server down to the point nothing was moving in or out.  Everything as fixed and should be functioning properly now.

Congratulations to Jason and Karrie Bailey on the birth of their daughter, Brooke Nicole, born on March 24th, 2003.
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Notes From Kim  (
-  Nothing this month….maybe next month!
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Strawberry Festival

The fourth planning meeting was held on Thursday, March 27th.  Things are moving along nicely.  Thanks to all those who have participated thus far.  If you are interested in helping out, you can still join in by attending any of the regular meetings.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 9th at 5:30pm at Station 53 in the classroom.

The theme for this year’s festival is “make a profit” or at least break even.  No, seriously, a lot has been learned in recent years and all of that fine-tuning is playing a key role in this year’s event.  As long as the weather cooperates, it promises to be one of the best yet.

Festival dates are June 13th and 14th.
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Auxiliary Corner

Our annual Easter Party has been scheduled for April 12 at 10am.  RSVPs will be needed by April 1st.  Watch your mail for the invitations to arrive and if you haven’t seen one yet, let Kim know!

The fire department cookout originally planned for May 17th has been cancelled due to the safety officer class being hosted on station that day.  We will talk about it at our next meeting and let everyone know when it is re-scheduled!

The Auxiliary, with the help of Renee Skipper, is hosting another Tastefully Simple party.  Proceeds will benefit Auxiliary programs such as the many children’s parties  and FD cookouts we do throughout the year.  The party is Thursday, April 24th at 7pm at Renee’s house.  Invitations will be mailed soon, but feel free to sign up now by e-mailing Kim.  If you cannot attend, but need to place an order, please see any Auxiliary member.

We need new members!!  If you think you might be interested, please feel free to come to a meeting, or contact Kim Clawson, Andrea Cox or Peggy Terry for more information.  Some of our upcoming meeting dates are:

Sunday, April 13th – 5pm – Sta53

Sunday, May 4th – time and location TBA


Feel free
to sit in on a meeting without feeling forced to join!
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Did you know……..

· The longest recorded flight of chicken is 13 seconds?  Someone has WAY too much time on their hands.

· In every episode of Seinfeld there is a Superman somewhere?
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Did you Notice?

· The new McDonald’s being built at Stones Crossing and 135?

· The new youth center being built at the back of the Emmanuel Baptist church property?
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Birthdays

April,  2003

April 3 – Jake Kocher

April 5 – Joy Arkins

April 5 – Tanya Rowland

April 10 – Ed Carlson

April 13 – Mike Schilling

April 15 – Lisa White

April 15 – Lori White

April 15 – Sean Campbell

April 24 – Adam Whyde

April 30 – Rhonda Holtsclaw
HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
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Looking Back…….

5 Years Ago……

	April 3, 1998
	Working residence fire at 4744 Walker Street.  Food on the stove

	April 6, 1998
	Crew at Station 52 landscaped the sign out front.

	April 13, 1998
	First grass cutting of the season! (Editor’s note:  It’s coming!)

	April 24, 1998
	Working residence fire with fire showing out the front windows at 4633 Lantern Drive.  Cause was electrical.

	
	

	
	


Trivia

What is the only word, and its several variations, in the

English language that consists of three sets of double

letters in a row?

(The answer is hidden somewhere in this newsletter.  Hint:  it is the only word in this entire document that is in italics.)


- That’s it for this month  – Be safe, Scott
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Not sure which order?





??








